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John A. Donohue

Two years ago the members of the NYC Verrazano 10-13 Association gave me the opportunity
of representing them as President. A lot of water has flowed under the bridge since that
November day in 2012. As President, I had to make decisions; some were welcomed warmly
while others were not. However, believe this: Everything I did was not based upon my
personal feeling but was done for the good and betterment of the Organization.

I can’t say enough in this column about the dedication and work on your behalf by those
members identified in the left hand column of this page. You gave me a Board to be proud of.
Two years ago, I did not know most of them but we could not have functioned as an
Organization without them. It was through the efforts of people like Sergeant-At Arms Joseph
Cammilleri who never said an ill word about anyone and was able to keep our meetings on an
even keel; Secretary, Joseph Bonamo who imparted much needed information to the
members; Vice-President, Richard Commesso, who gave me the leadership guidance needed
to make many of my decisions; and Treasurer, Charles Manganato, was the work horse of
this Organization. He not only watched over every dollar but was the Organization’s main
record keeper. Most of you did not hear a lot from our Trustees: Joseph Cammarata, Jack
Hellman, and Joe Molloy along with our Board Advisor Anthony Franzese but when I
needed them they were also there.

Unknown to many, Charlie Manganato and Jack Hellman were my main confidants and my
go to guys. In fact, I consider them my right and left hand. We would converse almost on a
daily bases about the needs and direction of the Organization. I always knew that I would get a
straight answer to my questions. If I wanted to know what was happening all you had to do
was ask Charlie and if you needed anything, Jack did it. Rich Commesso was the glue that
bound us all together.

Another thing most of you don’t know about is the dedication of our Chaplain, Pastor John
Carlo who always found the time to attend a Police Officer’s funeral or give confidential
advice when called upon. When information had to be disseminated to the members all I had
to do was call upon Thomas Zablocki and/or Edward Reuss. When I needed a legal opinion,

PRESIDENT’S
MESSAGE

We came to an end of a bloody summer for our brothers in blue. A female Police Officer was afraid to use her
weapon for fear of retaliation from superiors and the liberal news. This is what our country is becoming. Yet we
are allowing more and more refugees from countries that hate us to cross our borders. We must remember this in
November when we go to the polls and select our next President:Remember that replacement to the Supreme Court
will be decided by our next President. It’s time we take a stand and vote as a block. 

Our 15th annual golf outing was held on August 26th at the Bunker Hill Golf Course. To say it was a success
would be putting it mildly. We almost doubled the amount of golfers from last year, and our profits were one of the
highest in the NYPD Verrazano 10-13 history! A special thanks to Bunker Hill and their staff for giving us the run
of the golf course and catering to all our wishes. Once again Jack Hellman spearheaded the occasion and again lost
many nights of sleep worrying about the event. Jack received lots of help from his merry crew of cooks. Ed Jordan,
Frank Polizzi, Don Vinci, Carlo Imperator and Joe Manfra. A special thanks to Paul Ferrigno who helped with the
cooking, obtaining prizes and his time. John Donahue once again stood guard and took pictures of all the foursomes
at the 6th. Hole. No one went home with the Ford Explorer donated by Dana Lincoln for a hole in one. One of these
outings we will have a winner. A special thanks to Jim Cognetta and Juan Estrella from Dana Motors. Charlie
Manganato once again kept track of the collections and once again was up to the penny! Joe Molloy used his tech-
nical skills to print the sponsor signs and thank you certificates. There were more female golfers this year than in
the past and everyone had a great time. Jack’s nephew Evan of John’s Pizza supplied most of the food which was
delicious. Our winner of the 50/50 will go home with almost $1,000! The prizes were plentiful and everyone went
home happy. Another special thanks goes out to APG Security, Sterling Investigative Services for making an over-
ly generous donation and also supplying us with hats and shirts. The Kelly family has always supported our caus-
es. Sean Kelly was present and shared a couple of brews with the gang. 

My term as President will end this year. Anyone who desires to run for office on the Board of Directors should
come to me and let me know your intentions. Every position, with the exception of Trustee is open. John Donohue
resigned as Trustee due to his decision to endorse a candidate in this year’s election. This was done due to our 501c3
status. Larry Ernst has agreed to finish out his term. Any decision made by John is his alone and is not endorsed
by the NYPD Verrazano 10-13 Association. 

Our meetings have grown larger and larger by the month. This month's meeting saw Congressman Dan
Donovan address the members. Congressman Dan Donovan has been an avid supporter of the Police all his polit-
ical life. As District Attorney on Staten Island, everyone knew they stood a fair trial. As Congressman, his record
speaks for itself. Congressman Donovan was well received by the membership and was presented with a Verrazano
10-13 baseball cap. 

In this issue you will find many helpful articles, along sadly with a listing of members that we lost. 
Our Christmas Luncheon will once again be held at Nucci's South. We look forward to a large turnout once

again. Anyone who has attended knows what a great meal is provided by Paul and his staff. 
Any member who has a son, daughter or grandchild in either high school, or college should prepare a schol-

arship entry. You need to be a paid member for the last three consecutive years to be eligible. If for some reason
you missed a year, you can make it up by paying dues for the year you missed. 

One by one our snowbirds are returning to their homes in the south. We wish them a happy and healthy win-
ter season. 

Remember our meetings are held on the 3rd Wednesday of each month. Come to a meeting and rehash old
times with your brothers in blue! 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
by Richard Commesso

3

Volume 18, Issue 4 October 2016
President
Richard Commesso

Vice President
Joseph Molloy

Treasurer
Charles Manganato

Corresponding Secretary
Vincent Montagna

Recording Secretary
Paul Gallo

Sergeant At Arms
Joseph Cammilleri

Board Advisor
Anthony Franzese

Trustees
Larry Ernst
Jack Hellman
Carlo Imperato

Medical Director
Inspector
Manuel Lagmay, MD

Chaplain
Pastor John R. Carlo

Legal Counsel
John Friscia

Past Presidents
John Donohue
Anthony DeNatale
Richard Commesso
Harry Morse Jr.
Edward Kezchecki

Website Manager
Thomas Zablocki

Information/Relations
Edward Reuss

Health and Welfare
Joseph Bonamo



VICE PRESIDENT’S LINES 
Joseph Molloy

Every day we hear of another Police Officer being shot or assaulted somewhere, yet there is no outcry by our "leaders"
for justice. We must send a message to our "so called" leaders that we will not accept their indifference to this anarchy. I cannot tell
you who you or your friends should vote for. If you cannot figure out who to vote for, all is lost. YOUR VOTE COUNTS! It is
enlightening to ride the streets of Staten Island and see so many blue ribbons displayed. I urge everyone to hang some blue ribbons
on trees in your neighborhood. To all active Police Officers, WE HAVE YOUR SIX! To all of you retired Officers, come to our meet-
ings! 

The RMP - Representing Members Proudly

TREASURERS LINES 
Charles Manganato 

I hope everyone’s summer went well. First, I’d like to talk about our recent Golf Outing. The event was a resound-
ing success. We had almost double the number of golfers (73) from the year before (39). The weather was extremely hotdid I mention
that it was very hot. Everyone who attended seemed to have a good time. The raffles all went well, and I would like to congratulate
fellow member Mike Errigo on winning the 50/50 which amounted to $950.00. Finally, I would like to thank all of the members who
pitched in and helped with the cooking and putting the event together. 

Our September meeting was well attended and the Christmas Meeting was discussed. It will again be held at Nucci's South on
Arthur Kill Road. A final price has not yet been determined. We also discussed the upcoming elections for President, Vice President,
Secretary and Treasurer. If anyone is interested in running for these various positions, please contact Pres. Commesso to discuss sub-
mitting information regarding backround and ballots. 

I would remind our members that the college and high school scholarship applications must be in before the end of the year. The
winners will be picked at the Christmas Meeting. The requesting member must be in good standing with the club (paid up for the last
three years). A side note to this is that we still have 50 members who failed to submit their dues for 2016. This will definitely impact
requests for scholarships, Life memberships, door fees at our meetings and most definitely the entrance fee at our Christmas Party. 

In conclusion, I hope to see all at the remaining meetings for the year and at our Christmas Luncheon Meeting in December. 
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RECORDING SECRETARY’S LINES 
Paul Gallo

I have written in the past about "Identity Theft" and about security freeze for the three financial reporting companies.
The latest trend is to steal children's identity with Social Security numbers and illegal residents use this information to get jobs, cred-
it and even pay taxes. What happens is when the children get old enough to get their own credit cards, jobs etc. they find out their
credit is in bad shape and even bankrupt. This sometimes takes years to find out and by that time the people are often gone. The way
to protect our children and grandchildren is to put a security freeze on their credit. Again it is an easy fix and requires only a letter to
Transunion, Equifax and Experian. The cost is nothing to set up and only $5.00 each time it is removed so a business can check your
credit. Please see me at the meeting if you require additional information. Please pass this along to your children and grandchildren.
I will go over the finer facts at next months meeting. 



CORRESPONDING SECRETARY’S LINES 
Vincent Montagna

Congressman Dan Donovan, SI Borough President James Oddo, Councilman Steven Matteo, Assemblyman Ron Castorina,
Councilman Joseph Borelli, Assemblywoman Nicole Malliotakis, Janella Guardelia 62 Assembly Dist.,
NYPD: DI Roy Richter, PBA, SBA, LBA, CEA, SOC, DEA

Dear Sir / Madam, 

I write you on behalf of retired and future retirees of all ranks of the New York City Police Department. I understand we are in a different climate
regarding firearms. Retirees of our Department have enjoyed the right to carry firearms both concealable side arms and long arms, I refer to rifles
and shot guns. 

As members of the greatest and most demanding Police Department in the world, we retirees enjoyed the benefit of registering our concealed side
arms with the NYPD Pistol License Section City of New York without the demand of License fee payment. 

Currently all NYC residents must register Rifles and Shot guns with the NYC Firearms Control Board. Residing outside NYC, does not require fee
payment nor are required to register long arms. All NYC registrants must pay a fee of $140.00. As a New York City Police Department retiree and
on behalf of all New York City Police Department Retirees, present and future, I respectfully request you pursue the elimination of registration fees
for retired “members of the service” who register rifles and shotguns with the NYC Firearms Control Board. 

Thank you for taking interest in this matter. Should this come to fruition our retiree paychecks will look a little bit better as well. You may contact
me at my home at 718-356-6954 or by mail at 175 Cleveland Avenue, SI, NY 10308. Let’s “Give the cops something for a change.” Thank you
again. Respectfully 

Vincent J. Montagna, Retiree, “MOF” CIass of April 1965
Corresponding Secretary, Verrazano 10-13 Association 
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SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 
Jack Hellman (646) 752-6148

We lost a great “boss” and gentleman in Bill Wallace. His passing is a great loss to anyone who knew him. Our condo-
lences go out to his friends and family. We have lost too many members this year. If anyone hears of a sick member or death please
contact me so that we can acknowledge it. 

A thank you to all those who helped make our 15th golf outing a great success. The turnout was great and the food and prizes were
plentiful. I look forward to seeing you at out next meeting. 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS
Mention that you are a member of the NYCPD Verrazano 10-13 Association

CHECK YOUR
MAILING LABEL

If your mailing label
is highlighted, your dues

are not up to date.

PLEASE PAY
YOUR DUES!



Canlon’’s
Lunch •  Dinner •  Cocktails

Continental Cuisine

(718) 667-3013
(917) 608-2254

Catering On or Off Premises

1825 N. Railroad Avenue • Staten Island, NY 10306
Oakwood Train Station @ Guyon Avenue

www.canlons.com

---------------------------------- The RMP – Representing Members Proudly------------------------------------
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS
Mention that you are a member of the NYCPD Verrazano 10-13 Association
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------Cut along dotted line--------------------------------------------------------------------

NEW YORK CITY VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION -- INFORMATION
PO Box 061-725, Staten Island, New York 10306

Contact: Edward Reuss (917) 273 - 8651
Or visit the websites: www.vz1013.com or www.nycop.com

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES
Business Card Ad ......... $75.00 Half Page Ad ........... $250.00
Quarter Page Ad ........ $150.00 Full Page Ad ............ $300.00

MAIL IN YOUR SPONSORSHIP FEE TO: NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13, PO Box 061-725, SINY 10306
INCLUDE YOUR BUSINESS CARD OR SEND A JPG, JPEG, BMP, or PDF FILE to Info@VZ1013.com

Ads may be reduced in size by as much as 25% for printing clarity or conspicuous placement. Ads will appear in four Newsletters

LATE MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
(Please indicate appropriate selection(s) if you wish to pay past dues) 

[  ] 2016 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Annual Dues: $25.00 per year 

 [   ] New Member            [   ] Renewal      [   ] Associate Member           [   ] Life Member 
(PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY) 

 

Last Name:  __________________________________ First Name:  ____________________________ MI:  ______ 

Street Address:  ______________________________________________________________________ Apt:  ______ 

City:  _____________________________ State: ____ Zip:  ________-______ Home Phone:  __________________  

Cell Phone: __________________ [   ] Spouse or [   ] Surviving Spouse - Name: ____________________________ 

DOB: ______/______/__________ Email: ____________________________________________________________ 
           Month       Day           Year (optional) 
  
Date Appointed:_________ Tax Registry#: ________Date Retired:_________ Command: ___________________ 

Rank: _________ [   ] Active    or    Type of Retirement:  [   ] Service  [   ] 3/4   [   ] Vested   [   ]   Other_________ 
  Newsletter preference: [   ] PAPERLESS (website) [   ] by Mail  [   ] Both - If you GO PAPERLESS will save the organization $$$.    

       If you submit an Email address, a password will be sent to you, when it is necessary to view censored Newsletter information 

I wish to purchase additional membership card(s).  If more than 2 cards mailed add $.25 per card for postage.    
Number of additional card _____ @ $1.00 per card = $_____ + $25.00 (Membership dues) = Amount enclosed $ _______.  

 

Mail application & payment to:  The NYC Verrazano 10-13 Association, PO Box 061-725, Staten Island, NY 10306 
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APPLICATION
The application is available in this newsletter (see below) or may be obtained online www.vz1013.com or by contacting our
office (347) 216 5215. It must be completed on the provided application form (see below) or it can be duplicated. Non-
conforming applications will be discarded.

SPONSOR
Applicantsmustbesponsoredbyamember of theNYCPDVerrazano10-13Association ingoodstanding for the past three (3)
consecutive years. A Sponsor may submit multiple applications for different children. However, a sponsor is limited to
only one scholarship award selection every three (3) consecutive yearly drawings.

ELIGIBILTY
Ason, daughter or grandchildof amember is eligible for a scholarshipandmust be attendingor enrolled inaCollegeorUniversity
ona full-timebasis (takingat least 12credits) for the 2016 school year. Each child can onlywin once, but amember can sponsor
another child afterwaiting three (3) years. High School students must be attending a tuition-paying school.

ONLYONE ENTRY PER APPLICANT
Only one application per applicant is permitted. If more than one application is received for the same applicant, all but one
application for that applicant will be discarded.

VERIFICATION OFATTENDANCE
Applicantsmust be attending the education facility during the applicationyear. Proof of enrollmentmust accompany the
application.

NUMBER OF SCHOALRSHIPS AWARDED
For the 2016 school year, three (3) College scholarships andone (1) HighSchool scholarshipwill be awarded in the amount of
$500.00 each.

SCHOLARSHIP DRAWINGS
Drawingswill be on a lottery basis in order to give each applicant an equal chance for selection. Scholarshipawardswill be
drawnby the ScholarshipCommittee at theNYCPDVerrazano10-13Associationholidaymeeting inDecember. Theywill be
drawn in full view of themembers present (Alternate drawing date is the January general meeting). All applicationsmust be
received prior to the drawing date. NOAPPLICATIONSWILL BE ACCEPTEDON THE DAY OF THE DRAWING.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------Cut along dotted line---------------------------------------------------------------------

_______NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION - 2016 SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION_____

(PLEASE PRINT)
SPONSORING MEMBER OF THE NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION

Last Name: ________________________ First Name: ____________________ MI: ___ Home Phone: ( ) ______ ________

Address: ___________________________________ City:________________ State: ___ Zip _______ Year Joined Org: _______

APPLICANT

Last Name: ________________________ First Name: ____________________ MI: ___ Home Phone: ( ) ______ ________

Address: ___________________________________ City:________________ State: ___ Zip _______ Date of Birth: __________

Cell Phone: ( ) _____ _______ Email: __________________________________ Relationship to Sponsor: _______________

School Attending: ___________________________________ Date: ___________ Give a brief statement about your Community

Involvement:_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

MAIL APPLICATION TO: NYCPD Verrazano 1013 Association, Scholarship Committee, PO Box 061725, Staten Island, NY 10306

The NYCPD Verrazano 10-13
Memorial High School & College

2016 Scholarship Award Application
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FROM THE NEW YORK CITY PATROLMEN’S BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION WEBSITE
http://nycpba.org/benefits/retiree-eligibility.html
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In Memory
John Beckman Ralph Brech
Richard Capone John Cupelli
Salvador Davila Francesco Desio
Andrew Diller John Farrell
Louis Fiori William Frickenstein
William Gifford Ken Hammill
John Hogarty Francis Hourican
Frank Occhiuzzo Frank Romeo
Joseph Savino Susan Taylor 
William Wallace Albert Zarr 

WARNING
New cameras have been installed on every city bus. Every time the driver opens
the door the camera flashes, and if you happen to be parked or even standing by
a bus stop it will be a $250.00 ticket! More so if you are driving in a bus lane and
there is a bus behind you, the driver can click a button to take a picture of you that
will cost $350.00. Notify your family and friends, the city is NOT notifying the pub-
lic about this.

JOIN or RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP IN 2017
Amembership application is included in thisnewsletter

In the event you failed to submit a membership renewal application in 2010 to 2017, this Newsletter contains a duel year membership
application. Membership continuity is required in order to qualify for a High School or College Scholarship (3 years continuous

membership) or Longevity benefits (80 year old registration fee waiver - 5 years continuous membership).

NY STATE UNCLAIMED FUNDS
The office of the NY State Comptroller
maintains a data base of people who

are owed money being held by NY State.

Check it out. You never know. The site
explains how the money can be obtained.

https://ouf.osc.state.ny.us
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2016 MEETINGS 
 

All meetings will be held at the 
Knights of Columbus S.I. Council 

22 Hillside Terrace 
Staten Island, NY 10308 

718-317-0343 
 

Meetings are on the 3rd Wednesday of the 
month at 7:15 PM as follows: 

 

   January 18th    July – No Meeting 
   February 15th        Aug – No Meeting 
   March 15th  September 20th 
   April 19th        October 18th 
    May 17th                      November 15th 
    June 21st               December 20th

Holiday Luncheon
             

                 
          

The first meeting in 2015 is:  January 21st               

                     
          

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS  
NYPD General Information   1-646-610-5000 
Pension Section    1-212-693-5100 
Out of State, call Toll Free   1-866-692-7133 
PBA Union Office    1-212-233-5531 
PBA Health & Welfare   1-212-349-7560 
PBA Toll Free    1-877-844-5842 
DEA     1-212-587-9120 
SBA     1-212-226-2180 
LBA & SOC    1-212-964-7500 
NYPD License Division   1-646-610-5560 
Social Security    1-800-772-1213 
GHI     1-800-358-5500 
Empire Blue Cross   1-800-433-9592 
Medicare “A”    1-800-433-9592 
Medicare “B”    1-212-306-7300 
Caremark    1-877-722-7911 
Ret.Health Ben (Rector St.)  1-212-513-0470 
NYC Health Line    1-800-521-9574 
VA Benefits    1-800-827-1000 
ID Card Selection    1-646-610-5150 

IMPORTANT WEB SITES 
NYC Pension http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycppf/home.html  
 

Police Relief Fund 
Emergency Medical Squad 

 
The Police Relief Fund and the Emergency Medical 
Squad is a FREE benefit that all active and retired 
members of the service receive (this benefit includes 
spouses, children and parents) 
 
Benefits include, but are not limited to:  Ambulance 
to/from New York City up to 250 miles; medical 
equipment: oxygen therapy, pulmonary aid supplies, 
wheel chairs, electrical hospital beds, crutches, 
canes, tens unit therapy and other durable medical 
equipment. 
 
Police Relief Fund /  1-718-626-9320 
Emergency Medical Sqd 1-718-626-9321 

(See our website for benefit information) 
  
 

 
Application in this newsletter   

Selection at the Holiday Luncheon  
Presentation at the January Meeting 

            Annual Holiday Luncheon Meeting     
 

      
        Noon,  Wednesday, December 20, 2017  

 Nuccis South Italian Restaurant 
4842 Arthur Kill Rd (Near the Outerbridge) 

Staten Island, NY 10309 
(718) 967 – 3600  
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